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MEETINGS 

THURSDAYS 

6 for 6.30pm  

Kew Golf 

Club  

 120 Belford 
Road Kew 

3102  

Ph.  

 9859 6848  

Rotary Year 2019-20                                                 

Week 18  24 October  2019  

Our Leadership 

President   

RCNB 

Pete Sutherland 

The Grapevine 

RI PRESIDENT 

Mark Maloney 

Club Meeting  24 October 

Our Guest Speaker, Jane Sullivan, (pictured right) kept us 
enthralled with her stories of literature and how this has 
influenced her life. 

Many members knew of Jane through her column in The 
Saturday Age, which she believes is the longest running 
column in the paper.   In her words - she has always been 
besotted with books. 

Jane’s love of books was instilled in her from a very early 
age. She told a very evocative story of sitting on the floor in her father’s study while 
he worked – he was an artist who created cartoons and she would also draw stick 
figures with words in balloons.  Gradually the figures grew smaller and the words 
increased.  Her literary career followed.  

She is a writer of fiction, having written two novels and a brand new publication en-
titled “Storytime”.  She is now a freelance writer specialising in literary journalism. 

Her career has also included reporting from Africa and China and she won the in-
augural Australian Human Rights award for journalism. 

Jane focused on how she went back to reread books from her childhood and to 
analyse if the memories she had of those books from past still held true in the pre-
sent.  She named her favourite book as “Wind in the Willows” and her least favour-
ite author as Enid Blyton.  Other books mentioned 
included The Magic Pudding, the Harry Potter se-
ries, the Narnia series, Alice in Wonderland and 
many others that members could recall as having 
read in the past. 

Members were also interested in her thoughts on 
book groups and why it appears that they are 
more popular with women than with men. 

The printed word might be changing its format 
with the digital age but books will continue. 

Jane also had some copies of her latest book 
“Storytime” for sale, which members snapped up 
at a bargain price. 

Our thanks to Jane Pennington for the Speakers’ 
report 

AG Eastside   

Barry  

Hickman 

 

Club Diary  
Fellowship Weekend  15—17  November   2019 

Ronald McDonald House Visit 27 November 2019 

Ladies Christmas Fare   Friday 13 December 2019 

District Conference  March 27—29   2020 

Camp Getaway weekend   16-18  October  2020 

Read about Rotary in your area in The Progress Leader  

http://leader.smedia.com .au/progress/   

APOLOGIES FOR CLUB MEETINGS  

Sign the “apology sheet” at the front 

desk  if you know in advance.    

Or E-mail to  apologiesrcnb@gmail.com 

Please apologise no later than  5pm 

 on Tuesday. 

 DG   Grant 

Hocking 

Our host for the evening 
Jane Pennington thanked 
our speaker Jane Sullivan 

http://leader.smedia.com.au/progress/
mailto:apologiesrcnb@gmail.com
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President’s Report 

Next week is our Melbourne Cup Night. Please invite your partners and friends (please no-

tify Hugo of partners and friends attending)to make it a colourful night of fun and entertain-

ment.  Bob Bott will be our host for our Guest Speaker race caller Bryan Martin OAM.  Horse 

Racing has been Bryan’s life for over 50 years! Loved by both television and radio listeners alike, 

Martin is best known for calling his own horse the legendary Fields Of Omagh to win 2 Cox 

Plates. He has been calling for in excess of 45 years – read 

more HERE.  

It was a pleasure to present Bill Oakley with his Paul Harris 

Reconignition Badge with 4 Saphires. 

Last Friday I attended the funeral of Jack Watson and a Ro-

tary Guard of Honour was assembled to see Jack off. Jack 

is warmly remembered as a remarkable Rotarian and will be 

missed by everyone at DIK and especially by our Com-

puters for Community team. With wife Dawn he created the 

Rotary Shine On Awards and the C4C project which has been going since the year 2000. 

Jack was inducted into Rotary in June 1996, Past President of Brimbank Central Rotary Club 
year 2004-2005, Paul Harris Fellow plus 3 Rubies. 

 

Have great week in Rotary 

President Pete 

 

 

The team at Bunnings on Friday. Well done 
team. 

http://www.prospeakersbureau.com.au/speaker-profile/bryan-martin-oam/
https://rotarydistrict9800.org.au/sitepage/community-service/computers-4-kids
https://rotarydistrict9800.org.au/sitepage/community-service/computers-4-kids
https://rotarydistrict9800.org.au/sitepage/community-service/shine-on
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MEETING ROSTERS   

Birthdays and Anniversaries between  October  27 to  November  3 

Weddings:      Jim and Carol Studebaker 

Birthdays:       Anthony Stokes, Greg Matthews, Ann Downton 

Inductions:     John Gartlan, Greg Ross 

Thursday       21` November 

Greeters:       Ian Adams, Bronwyn Diamond 

Setup             Joe Butler, Russell Cooper 

Desk:           Duncan Ansell, Barry Cummings 

Annual General Meeting 

 Speaker:-  Peter Elliott and Garth Symington 

HOST:-        Takao Yukawa 

Topic:-         Autobiographies 

A night very close to home for those familiar with North Balwyn Village. Signorelli's Fresh Fruiterers 

and The Village Cafe will each be recognized for their contributions and service to our local community

Thursday       7  November 

Greeters:       Geoff Kneale, Imre Lele 

Setup             Findley Cornell,   Rob Head 

Desk:           John Rennie, Nino Sofra 

Speaker:-  Vocational Awardees 

HOST:-       Kinga Paulheim 

Topic:-        The importance of Vocation in Rotary 

Thursday       31 October  

Melbourne Cup Night  Partners Night 

Greeters:       Greg Cribbes, Peter Elliott 

Setup             Larry Fitzpatrick, John Gartlan 

Desk:           Ian Adams, Adam Hillary 

Speaker:-  Bryan Martin 

HOST:-       Bob Bott 

Topic:-        Horse Racing in his blood 

Bryan Martin OAM is a well-known race caller who has lived for horse racing since he listened to his 

first Melbourne cup on radio as a six-year old. His career has taken him all over the world including 

the excitement of Japan in 1990 when he called the great run of  the Australian thoroughbred cham-

pion, Better Loosen Up winning the prestigious Japan cup. We may be able to recreate a little of that 

excitement on the night. 

Mark Hunter (Peter Downton's nephew) will again expand our knowledge of wine from his experi-

ence in running the successful Sanguine Estate winery at Heathcote.  

His winery did so well at the 2019 Heathcote Wine Show that The Halliday Wine Companion 

2020 gives it a red 5-star rating, thereby placing Sanguine Estate in the top 8% of wineries re-

viewed in Halliday. 

Thursday       14  November 

Greeters:       Phil Wade,  Maurie Walters 

Setup             Sue McDonald, John McBride 

Desk:           Geoff Steinicke,  Jim Studebaker 

 Speaker:-  Mark Hunter 

HOST:-        Peter Downton 

Topic:-         Labourers in the Vineyard 

Once the formalities of the AGM are concluded, it will be time to relax and listen to the stories of 
two of our members. 



 

4 

T H E  G R A P E V I N E                 T H U R S D A Y  2 4  O C T O B E R  2 0 1 9   

 Geoff’s Health Tip 

 

An Alternative Strategy for Obesity Prevention 

 

Many scientists are guilty of clinging to pet theories despite overwhelming evidence that they are 
mistaken. They have a fascinating ability to rationalise away evidence that doesn't support their 
views. Of course this can also apply to engineers, accountants and virtually everyone, not just 
scientists. 

 

Readers of 'Health Tips' might remember an article titled 'It's Not Fat It's Sugar' in which the pre-
vious notion that consuming fat, especially saturated fat, was the root cause of obesity was 
shown to be false and that the real culprit was sugar.   

 

This hypothesis is now being disputed by Dr Kevin Hall from the National Institute of Diabetes 
and Digestive and Kidney Diseases (NIH) USA, who claims the culprit is ultra-processed food.   

 

Dr Hall's studies suggest that a dramatic shift in how we make the food we eat bears the brunt of 
the blame in the rise of obesity.  In describing how we make the food we eat, Dr Hall describes 
ultra- processed food as food made by 'pulling ingredients apart and then recombining them to 
make ready-to-eat meals'.  Ultra-processed food is also distinguished by the large number of in-
gredients detailed on the package. 

 

To illustrate Dr Hall's theory, researchers enrolled 20 
weight-stable adults. The subjects were randomized 
to receive either ultra-processed or unprocessed di-
ets for 2 weeks immediately followed by the alternate 
diet for 2 weeks. The subjects were instructed to 
consume as much or as little as they desired.  

 

Despite the ultra-processed and unprocessed diets 
being matched for calories, sugar, fat, fiber, and 
macronutrients, people consumed more calories 
when exposed to the ultra-processed diet compared 
to the unprocessed diet. Furthermore, people gained 
weight on the ultra-processed diet and lost weight on 
the unprocessed diet.  

 

Take home message.  Limiting consumption of ultra-processed food may be an effective strat-
egy for obesity prevention and treatment.   
 

 Geoff 
 

EVA TILLEY MEMORIAL HOME 

The Rotary Club of North Balwyn has supported Eva Tilley for many years through membership 
of its Board of Management. A position will become available with the retirement of Ian Adams 
from the Board at the end of this year. Anybody interested in contributing to this form of commu-
nity support may contact Ian for further information. 
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Can you fill these vacan-

cies? Let Garth Know. 
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Gardening Schedule 
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ROTARY CLUB OF NORTH BALWYN 2019/20 

President: Peter Sutherland    president@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Vice President: John Magor   vicepresident@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Secretary: Gavan Schwartz     secretary@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Treasurer: Adam Hillary   treasurer@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au   

Grapevine: John McBride   jdmcb48@bigpond.net.au   Noon Sat Weekly Deadline for submissions. 

ROTARY INFORMATION  

Rotary International Website:-  https://www.rotary.org/ 

   Facebook:- https://www.facebook.com  

   Twitter:-    https://twitter.com/Rotary 

Rotary Australia  Website:-  rotaryaustralia.org.au 

   Facebook:-  https://www.facebook.com/RotaryAroundAustralia/  

   Facebook RDU:-  https://www.facebook.com/rotarydownunder/ 

   Twitter:-   https://twitter.com/rotaryaustralia 

District 9800  Website;-  https://www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au/ 

   Facebook;- https://www.facebook.com/rotarydistrict9800/ 

   Twitter:-  https://twitter.com/rotaryd9800?lang=en   

   Networker:- rotarydistrict9800.org.au/content/54/networker  

Rotary Club of North Balwyn Website;- www.rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au 

North Balwyn Men’s Shed     Website:- www.northbalwynmensshed.com 

Find a Rotary Club:-           https://my.rotary.org/en/search/club-finder 

North Balwyn Probus:   Michael Martin  http://balwynnorthprobus.org.au 

North Balwyn Heights Probus:  Sue Mullarvey  yarramul@tpg.com.au      98574305    0400821402 

Greythorn Probus:     greythornprobus.org.au  98594941. 

Boroondara Ladies Probus:   Janet Eddy          jveddey@applewood.net.au 

We thank Bread Street Bakery 

for their ongoing support of our 

BBQ Fundraising activity through 

their generous provision of 

bread supplies.  

Thank you  

Helloworld North Bal-

wyn for your ongoing 

support of our Event 

Days and assistance 

with our  

Mongolia travel ar-

rangements.  

Bendigo Bank is a strong 

supporter of Nth Balwyn 

Rotary through its help 

with our Community  

Projects and Fund  

Raising. 
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